Central School PTO 2016-17
Lead Room Parent - Job Description

Thank you for volunteering to be a Lead Room Parent for your child’s classroom.  As Lead Room Parent, you have the important job of acting as the liaison between the teacher and your fellow classroom parents, as well as between the PTO and your fellow classroom parents.  To keep abreast of school and PTO-related events, please attend as many PTO meetings as possible. Please make yourself accessible to teachers, parents, and the PTO.  Your involvement will make a positive difference in the classroom!

Lead Room Parent Responsibilities:

· Meet the teacher:  Please introduce yourself to the teacher as the Lead or Co-Lead Room Parent as soon as possible after school begins.  Briefly discuss your responsibilities with the teacher and your willingness to offer assistance, if requested.

· Contact other Room Parents:  Reach out to the parents in your classroom shortly after school starts.  You may want to ask all parents at the beginning of the school year if any of them would like to be added to “helper” list.  Discuss general availability to chaperone field trips, volunteer in the library, and to help with classroom events.*
· Coordinate Help:  You may be asked to chaperone field trips, to help with class projects or weekly labs, and to plan and organize classroom parties, among other events.  While some teachers welcome assistance in a variety of ways, others do not require parent help.  That’s why it is important to communicate with the teacher throughout the year to determine if, and when help is needed, and to coordinate that help with your fellow classroom parents.

· Classroom Parties:  Collaborate with the teacher regarding classroom parties.  Organize and plan the parties, accordingly, with the help of the other parents.  The teacher and nurse must approve all crafts, snacks, and beverages, as some children may have food allergies.  See Parent Guide for further details. All students, parents, school staff and community members bringing foods and beverages to school for parties /meetings are encouraged to provide healthy options.  See attached list for some good options.
· Teacher Gifts:  Coordinate teacher gifts on behalf of the classroom at Holiday time and at the end of the school year. For example, you may request monetary contributions for a gift card or other appropriate gift. (Should you choose a gift card, find out if the PTO has made arrangements with a local bank at which you can purchase it.)  Remember that any letter sent home must be reviewed and approved by the school principal.  The card accompanying the gift should be from the whole class, or signed in a manner in which no child feels singled out or excluded.

· Library Volunteers:  Coordinate and schedule Readers and/or Helpers to assist in the library, appropriate to grade level, during classroom library time.  The Library Chairperson(s) will provide you with the specific library time for your child’s classroom, as well as the job description soon after school begins.  Library volunteers usually start the 3rd or 4th week of September.  Feel free to ask one of the other parents to coordinate the library volunteer schedule for you.  This is a great activity for a parent who may find it difficult to get to the school yet wants to help.

· Cultural Arts:  Coordinate and schedule volunteers for monthly cultural arts presentations in the classroom.  Instruct volunteers to schedule date/time directly with the teacher.  Feel free to ask one of your Helper Room Parents to coordinate the cultural arts volunteer schedule for you.  This is a great activity for a parent who may find it difficult to get to the school yet wants to help.  There is a lot of helpful information on the Cultural Arts tab at the pto website http://www.centralptonews.org
· USE SIGNUP GENIUS: For most of the items on this list, you are being asked to organize or coordinate a large list of items (food items for a party, volunteers for library signup, Cultural Arts signups).  Make this process easier by creating a signupgenius account (go to www.signupgenius.com).  We promise this will be your best friend!  Jennie Royer is available for tutorials at any time, and she has a library of existing signupgenius templates that she can share with you.  Need a “Johnny Appleseed Day” signupgenius—no problem…there is a template ready to go!

· Still Have Questions?  Try the PTO website at http://www.centralptonews.org or feel free to contact Jennie Royer (jhepker@prescottmed.com) or Aimee McNally (ace1972@mac.com)
*For your child’s classroom to get the most benefit out of your participation, please remember that preschool children should not be brought on field trips and, generally, should not be present while you are volunteering.  Thank you for your cooperation.
A sincere THANK YOU from Central teachers, parents, staff, and the PTO.[image: image1.png]



